
San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency 
 
 
DATE: December 19, 2022 
 
TO: Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Lance Eckhart, General Manager 
 
BY: Tom Todd, Jr., Chief Financial Officer         
 
SUBJECT:  INCREASE CABAZON GAP FUNDING LIMIT 
   
RECOMMENDATION  
 
Approve the proposed amendment to the agreement with Cabazon Water District 
(CWD). 
 
PREVIOUS CONSIDERATION: 
 

• Board of Directors – February 14, 2022:  The Board reviewed and discussed 
potentially providing "gap funding" for Cabazon Water District (CWD) for 
improvements to be made to their CWD's infrastructure (Staff Report). 

• Board of Directors – March 14, 2022:  The Board reviewed and discussed an 
updated proposal for the Gap Funding project and reviewed a potential agreement 
(Staff Report). 

• Board of Directors – April 11, 2022:  The Board approved the agreement as 
proposed by Staff to provide Gap Funding for Cabazon Water District 
improvements (Staff Report & Agreement). 

• Board of Directors – December 12, 2022:  The Board authorized the General 
Manager to proceed with Legal Counsel to draft an amendment to the agreement 
with CWD to increase the gap funding limit to $1,300,000 (Staff Report). 

 
BACKGROUND  
 
As reviewed by the Board on December 12, 2022, Krieger & Stewart Engineering 
Consultants (KSE), acting as the District's grant project manager, alerted the Agency to 
potentially good news.  The contractor implementing the isolation valve project has 
procured all the necessary materials and has an additional crew available to do the work. 
 
The increased work schedule also brings faster-paced invoicing and, with it, a potential 
for a longer turnaround for reimbursements.  The Board approved drafting an amendment 
to increase the limit of the gap funding available to CWD to $1,300,000, to be presented 
to the Board for final approval. 
  

https://www.sgpwa.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/2022-02-14-6B-Staff-Report-Gap-Funding-Cabazon.pdf
https://www.sgpwa.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/6B-2022-03-14-Comb.pdf
https://www.sgpwa.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/6A-2022-04-11-Combined.pdf
https://www.sgpwa.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/7b-2022-12-12-LE2-Staff-Report-Cabazon-Gap-Funding-Limit-Increase.edited.pdf


 
 

   
 

 
ANALYSIS 
 
The current agreement with the District sets a maximum gap funding limit of $800,000.  
KSE estimates that there could be an additional $400,000+ gap between invoicing and 
reimbursements.  Because of the faster pace of construction, CWD could need an excess 
of $1,200,000 in gap funding to complete the projects more quickly.   
 
An amendment to the Cabazon Gap Funding Agreement has been drafted by counsel 
(attached).  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
At this time, the Agency has more than sufficient reserves to make gap funding available 
for the District's grant-funded projects.  Based on necessary gap funding estimates by 
KSE, Staff recommends raising the gap funding limit to $1,300,000.   
 
ACTION 
 
Approve the proposed amendment to the agreement with Cabazon Water District (CWD). 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 

• First amendment to the Agreement for Providing Gap Funding to Cabazon 
Related to Approved Proposition 68 and Proposition 1 Grants 
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